

November 6, 2022

Dear KWiSE Members,

On behalf of the entire KWiSE community, we are deeply saddened by the recent tragic incident in Itaewon, Seoul, South Korea. As a parent myself, I cannot even fathom the pain of the families who lost their children and loved ones by such a senseless tragedy.

Our deepest sympathies go out to the numerous victims and their families affected by this tragic stampede. KWiSE stands by all the individuals, families, and loved ones of those affected, and we hope for a fast recovery for those who were injured.

Below are the links to some resources that might be helpful to cope with this difficult time. Thank you.

(PDF) Risk management strategies to avoid stampede at Mass gatherings (researchgate.net)

Stampede Events and Strategies for Crowd Management (researchgate.net)

Tips for Survivors of a Disaster or Other Traumatic Event: (samhsa.gov)

Media Exposure and the Risk of Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder Following a Mass traumatic Event: An In-silico Experiment - PMC (nih.gov)

Donation Information for Victims of Itaewon Tragedy | KoreabyMe

Sincerely,

Mihyeon (Christy) Jeon, Ph.D., PE, PTOE, AICP 9th President of KWiSE Headquarter Office

Email: kwise.president@gmail.com

Christy Jeon

Senior Engineer IV/Senior Project Manager Transportation Planning/Traffic Engineering Atkins North America

1600 RiverEdge Parkway Suite 700, Atlanta, GA 30328 Tel: +1-678-969-2696